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Town of Tamworth  

Planning Board 

*** Capital Improvement Program Committee Public Hearing MINUTES 
*** 

September 15, 2016 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm. 

Members Present: Jack Waldron, Chairperson, Steve Gray , David Little,  Ruth Timchak, John Wheeler, 
Sheldon Perry,  Dan Poirier, Melissa Donaldson, clerk 

Members Absent: Bob Seston 

Jack opened the meeting with a couple of comments. The Municipal Building Study Committee has some 

funding that is being recommended and will be found in the Town Government line. Last year’s plan was 

changed during the budget process as well as at Town Meeting, so there are some numbers that have 

moved forward into upcoming years.  

 

The hearing was opened to the public for comment. 

 

Mary Cronin spoke about how everything was well documented. 

 

Some numbers on the real estate value were not available at the time the document was printed.  

 

The third police car was removed on the assumption that there will not be three officers. 

 

David Little - Some of the changes that are made later in the process have significant impact on the 

numbers.  Last year’s tax rate was pretty even, now it is not. The CIP is not achieving the results that we 

were hoping for.  

 

Steve Gray – The Selectmen pushed for using extra money last year for more paving this year.  

 

Public hearing was closed at 7:24 pm. 

 

Dan made a motion to accept the plan  as is.  Seconded by John, APPROVED 

 

Steve commends David for his work on this project.  

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by John at 7:28 pm. Ruth seconded. APPROVED 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

Melissa Donaldson 

Planning Board Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


